


2 

 
 

 
One Member State asked to include an AOB item on the agenda concerning Directive 
2014/40/EU on the approximation of the laws, regulations and administrative provisions 
of the Member States concerning the manufacture, presentation and sale of tobacco and 
related products. Article 18 of this Directive gives Member States the option to prohibit 
cross border distance selling of tobacco products. It was discussed which Member States 
use this option and prohibit cross border online distance selling. In practice such a 
prohibition seems to be difficult to control, in particular because not all Member States 
prohibit cross border distance selling. One participant raised the questions why it is only 
optional. DG SANTE explained that this was the result of a compromise during the 
negotiations of Directive 2014/40/EU.  
 
Upon request, some industry/trade organization representatives have been invited to 
present their view on a possible harmonized taxation of e-cigarettes to the members of 
the FPG. In general, the speakers were of the opinion that taxation of e-cigarettes is 
premature or would not be a good idea at any stage. In the view of the representatives 
taxation of e-cigarettes would bring a lot of practical problems. It was also mentioned 
that these products should not be associated with traditional products. The possibility to 
generate substantive revenue was questioned.   
COM repeated that there are no plans to tax e-cigarettes for the moment, but that COM is 
looking into the manner upon request of the Council. Depending on what the outcome of 
the IA will be, a decision on the way forward will be taken.  
 
Finally, the JRC presented the results of the analysis of the composition of e-liquids. 
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